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DRAFT MINUTES
These are the Draft Minutes of the Agenda Conference of the Borough Council of North Plainfield, NJ held on Monday, 14 November 2011.  Every attempt has been made to make these as comprehensive and conclusive as possible.

However, as it is a draft document, it is not to be construed as a formal depiction of the official conduct of business and is subject to revision up to and following the Governing Body’s actual approval of same.  If changes are necessary, revised minutes will be posted to the website.

MINUTES of the Agenda Conference of the Council of the Borough of North Plainfield held on Monday, November 14, 2011 at 8:07 p.m. at the North Plainfield Community Center, 614 Greenbrook Road, North Plainfield, New Jersey.


PRESENT:


Council Members:
Mary H. Forbes 




Lawrence La Ronde





Everett Merrill 
Frank Righetti 




Douglas M. Singleterry 


Also Present:

Mayor Michael Giordano, Jr.





David E. Hollod, Business Administrator 




Eric M. Bernstein, Esq., Borough Attorney




Richard K. Phoenix, RMC, Borough Clerk

ABSENT:

Council Members:
Robert E. Hitchcock (excused)





Frank “Skip” Stabile, Council President (excused)


The Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag was held at the Board of Health meeting.             

Council Vice President Singleterry read the following Notice of Compliance:


"This is an Agenda Meeting of the Council of the Borough of North Plainfield, scheduled by resolution of the Council adopted on December 13, 2010.  Adequate notice of the meeting was given pursuant to N.J.S.A. 10:4-6 et seq. by transmitting said notice to the Courier News, The Star Ledger and WKMB Radio on December 14, 2010, by publication of the announcement in the Courier News of December 17, 2010 and by posting a copy of this notice on the bulletin boards in the Municipal Building and Memorial Library reserved for such purpose."
PUBLIC COMMENT:  
Cheryl Myer, 264 Watchung Avenue, North Plainfield, questioned if Mr. Hitchcock is gone.  The Council Vice President advised that Mr. Hitchcock is excused.

Hal Hirsch, 74 Mercer Avenue, North Plainfield, suggested alternate side of the street parking in order to assist with the clean up of leaves and for snow removal.  
Frank D’Amore, 40 Willow Avenue, North Plainfield, questioned if the handicapped parking space in front of Borough Hall is now valid as police patrol vehicles are still parking in that spot.  Mayor Giordano advised that the issue was addressed and taken care of this morning.  Mr. D’Amore commented that a patrol vehicle was parked in the handicapped space again this evening.   
NEW BUSINESS:
1.
Report from Rescue Squad – F.S.S.  Captain Lee and members of the Squad were present.  He explained that the North Plainfield Squad will soon be one of the only squads in the area to carry the medication epinephrine.  The nursing training program is developing and will soon be providing revenue.  The Squad has been busy within Somerset County and the community.  The new ambulance has been delivered and should be operational in the next few weeks.   The guidelines for shared resources as requested by Mr. Hollod will shortly be reviewed.


The Squad is supporting other agencies in North Plainfield, providing medical supplies for the Police Department; standing by on all fire calls for the Fire Department as well as free EMS standbys for events held at the high school; and, free CPR classes for Borough residents as well as transports.  Explaining that several other Somerset County municipalities’ squads had received funding this year, Captain Lee felt that the Squad was not receiving Borough support. 

Mrs. Forbes explained that she has not had sufficient time to digest the Squad’s report as she only received it today.  She commented that the Squad might be presenting something out of anger.  The Rescue Squad has a history of donating services and this might not be a good time to go over this report.  Captain Lee reminded the Council that the Squad was forced to shut down in 2009.  Mrs. Forbes interjected that the Squad’s closure in 2009 was due to fiscal irresponsibility.  She stressed the need for sufficient time with which to read the full report before commenting further. 


Mr. La Ronde agreed with Councilwoman Forbes about the lack of sufficient time for the Council to review the report.  The Squad is a line item in the Borough’s budget and should be allowed to continue.  The Council is requesting a financial report which reflects the amount of money brought in and where and/or how the money is spent, and wants to ensure that 2009 does not happen again.  


Replying to Mr. La Ronde, Captain Lee advised that a good number of residents had supported their recent fundraisers.  Mr. La Ronde apologized for not being able to attend.  He explained that this report was much closer to what the Council was requesting all year from the Squad.  Captain Lee explained the Squad’s desire for positive feedback from the Council, commenting that they felt disrespected at the last meeting when the Council President used harsh language on them.  
Mrs. Forbes wanted it made clear that Council members are not paid to represent the residents; in fact, it actually costs them money to sit on the Council.

Mr. Merrill chose to underscore Mrs. Forbes’ and Mr. La Ronde’s comments.  He questioned why the Squad would include derogatory comments about the Council in their report.  Ms. Lee explained that the Squad was publicly belittled at the last meeting.  Mr. Merrill stressed that the wording could have been better.  Council Vice President Singleterry questioned if the money reflected in the report had been carried over from last month; the Squad Captain answered in the affirmative, explaining that the Squad has $17,000.00 in their current account.        
OLD BUSINESS:

1. Taxi/Limo Ordinance Subcommittee – F.S.S.     Mrs. Forbes announced 
the need for the attorney’s office to look at the new state statutes regarding taxis and limos which Mr. Phoenix described as a current session law, P.L. 2011, chapter 135.  Mr. La Ronde expressed his desire to join the subcommittee and requested the literature be forwarded to him. 
2.
Ordinance No. 11-09  AN ORDINANCE TO AMEND, REVISE AND SUPPLEMENT THE BOROUGH CODE OF THE BOROUGH OF NORTH PLAINIFIELD, CHAPTER VII, ENTITLED “TRAFFIC,” MOST NOTABLY SECTION 7-4.2, “GENERAL PROHIBITIONS FOR PARKING OF CERTAIN VEHICLES” AND CHAPTER XXII, ENTITLED “LAND DEVELOPMENT,” MOST NOTABLY SECTION 22-115.7, “COMMERCIAL VEHICLES IN RESIDENTIAL ZONES.” – F.S.S.    Mr. Bernstein requested that this item be carried to the November 28

meeting.   
REPORTS OF BOARDS, COMMITTEES, COMMISSIONS:  None.   
Motion to adjourn by Mr. La Ronde, seconded by Mr. Righetti and carried unanimously.


Meeting adjourned at 8:39 p.m.







Borough Clerk

Council President

11/14/11


